
Spring 1 

Year 1 Newsletter 
Fruit Salad!  

Year 1 have been learning about healthy snacks in DT this term. We have explored what 

healthy snacks are, different types of fruit and where they come from.  

We have also learned how to be safe when preparing food, practicing the bridge and 

claw cutting techniques using the knives.  All in preparation for designing (and enjoying) 

our own healthy fruit salads which we made all by ourselves!  



Year 1 News... 

In English we have been enjoying the story of ‘Handa’s Surprise’ and learning how to re-

tell it using actions, puppets, role play and writing.  

We had a lot of fun creating story maps for our own surprise stories based on ‘Handa’s 

Surprise’ and then wrote our own stories.  We edited them carefully making sure they 

made sense, all our punctuation was correct and that we were using our phonics 

knowledge to help us spell words correctly. We were then able to publish our own sur-

prise books for everyone to enjoy!  



Year 1 News... 

We were very lucky to have a visit from The Pop Up Play Village this term. During our 

play as vets, builders, librarians and café owners, we practised our writing by recording 

appointments and treatments, book loans, and food orders. We had lots of fun and are 

looking forward to more experiences in the Village. 

Well done to everyone who has done their ‘Be the Teacher’ 

so far. It has been amazing to learn about such a variety of 

topics and hear about the things our children are so           

interested and passionate about. These sessions are really 

helping to develop everyone’s speaking and listening skills. 

We can’t wait for more to come! 


